
Minutes 

Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

September 8, 2016 7:00PM 

 
Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Chris Walsh, Karen Jacobs, Charlie Flynn, Sean 
McCarthy, Rhonda Cameron 
 
Members Absent: Tyrone Rowe 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 
 
Minutes: 
 
Chris Walsh made a motion to accept the minutes from the August 25, 2016 and it 
was seconded by Charlie Flynn. VOTE: Unanimous 

 
New Business:   
 

Lee Anne Webb and Devin Allen from Pettengill Farm is requesting a one day license 

for September 24 and 25, 2016. The hours will be 8:30 AM – 5:00 PM on Saturday  

September 24th, 2016 and 10:00 AM – 5:00 PM on Sunday September 25th, 2016.  

There will be three different alcohol distributors, including Downeast Cider, Mill 

River Winery. and Cape Anne Brewery. There will be 2 guards posted at each  

Entrance and to enter you need an ID check and a wristband.  

 

Chris Walsh made a motion to approve the one day license for Pettengill Farm 

Vintage Bazaar on September 24 and 25, 2016 and it was seconded by Charlie 

Flynn. Vote: Unanimous 

 

The Board discussed several options of increasing the License fees. The current fees 

are as follows: 

 

All alcohol $2,500 for a seasonal and /or annual  

Beer and Wine $1,000 for a seasonal and/or annual 

One Day License $100.00 

 

All Seasonal licenses are from April 1st –November 30 with a right to extend to 

January 15th.  All annual will renew in November. All seasonal will renew in April. 

 

The Board discussed current license holders increase by a percentage this year and 

Fully increase for the next year.  

 

Mr. Gilbert will notify all license holders that at the October 13, 2016 meeting the  

Board will discuss increasing the license fees. 



 

Violations: 

 

Applications: 

 

Public Hearings:   

 

Correspondence:     

 

Mr. Gilbert circulated correspondence regarding violation notices from the ABCC for 

The Upper Deck and Stripers Grille.  Mr. Gilbert talked to both owners to make sure  

They were aware. Due to Striper’s Grille being closed and the license has not  

Transferred yet, they will expedite the hearing at the ABCC. The Upper Deck will also 

Try to expedite the hearing.  

 

Mr. Gilbert circulated correspondence regarding a violation from the Salisbury Police 

Department for Gracie’s. This will be on the October 13, 2016 meeting. 

 

The Board discussed  

Inspector’s Reports:   
  

    
Old Business: 
 
Transfer of License – Kittens –ABCC came back for a request of DOR. The ABCC is 
now not requiring the DOR.  
Transfer of License – Stripers Grille – ABCC 
Transfer of License – Connie’s – ABCC 
Transfer of License/change of LLC – Bucchiarelli’s – ABCC 

Status – Town Meeting Action – Signed August 26, 2016. This bill came effective on 

it’s passage, so we now have 5 licenses available. 

The next meeting is schedule for October 13, 2016                
 
Chris Walsh made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 PM and it was seconded 
by Karen Jacobs. VOTE: Unanimous. 

 

   Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 

 

 

 

 

 


